THE UNIVERSITY OF READING

STAFFING COMMITTEE

24/16 A meeting of the Staffing Committee was held Whednesday12 June 2024 at 2.00 pmin Committee Room 2, Whiteknights House

Present:

Dr R Messer (Chair)
Professor A CharltoRerez
Dr K Henderson
Professor F Hwang
Professor A Laville
Professor T Reid
Mrs C Rolstone
Mrs J Rowe
Mrs S Thornton
Dr AM Van Dodeweerd
Mr A J Twyford (Secretary)

Also in attendance:

Mr J Russell, HR Operations Lead Rachel Thorns, HR Partner

24/17T mpT mpTorn2 2H h

S

d been shared with the Committee.

24/18 Immigration update

The HR Operations Lead presented a paper that set out the cost of obtaining a visa and associated fees for new staff joining the University and the current financial support provided by the University of Reading compared to other local Universities.

The paper highlighted:

- x the number of Certificates of Sponsorship issued by the University since 2022:
- x the sponsorship costs (split between the individual and the University) including some worked examples;
- x the financial assistance provided by the University of Reading (including the Visa Loan scheme, the Visa Expense scheme; and the relocation assistance scheme) including the number of claims made against each scheme since 2022:
- x a summary of the financial support provided by other Universities.

The Committee welcomed the background information and discussed two questions:

- i. Noting the considerable financial pressures on the University, should the current policy be changed to provide more financial support to colleagues requiring visas?
- ii. Should the current relocation policy be changed to provide similar levels of support irrespective of grade?

The Committee made the following comments:

The current arrangements for providing financial support are a disincentive in some areas, and for some roles. Professor CharRenez gave as an example the difficulties lp3 (()]Tr(a)10i-0 0.0t7 Tce)13 (nts)quis-27.19ccoe(n)6 (J)]TJ i.1 ()10.1 (r(n)Go)2 (a)

Currently, visa expenses can be reimbursed for employees and dependents, but only where specifically stated in the grant award. The Director of Research Services stated that some grant funders were now making it difficult to claim visa costs;

The HR Operations Lead thanked the Committee for their values agreed to consider these when putting forward proposals to UEB

24/19 Review of the Reward Committee processpeate on progress

Rachel Thorns, HR Partnerovided the Committee with an update on the new procedure for Grade-& Research staff promotions. She confirmed that the new procedure had been circulated to all Heads of School and the Dean of Henley Business School for comments and feedback. She had also reviewed the draft procedure with a selection of Grade76Research staff for their views.

She summarised the main changes to the process:

- x Four promotion assessment criteria have been identified;
- x The assessment criteria align to relevant criteria set out in the Academic Probation procedure, which provides criteria against Research, Teaching and Citizenship / Leadership for new Grade 7 Lecturers;
- x All Grade 6 research staff will be eligible to apply once they have completed 2 years' service;
- x There is no set timetable in the academic year when the proposals are reviewed for approval;
- x The application process will require a Grade 6 Researcher to complete a G6 G7 promotion application form, and provide a copy of their CV with publication record;
- x The Head of School will be accountable for the decision made although they will be encouraged to involve senicolleagues from within their School, or from the wider University to assist them in considering cases and making decisions;
- x The Reward Coordinator will action the increase in grade and the formal written notification of the promotion to the employee or record the unsuccessful case;
- x On the application form there will be a word limit to enable candidates to provide focused evidence against the assessment criteria and to ensure consistency of information that is being considered by decision makers.

The Committee thanked the HR Partner for the update made a number of comments.

Professor Charlton Perez asked how this process relates to the process for making roles permanent as this was an issue in his School. The Director of Human Resources confirmed that consideration of grade was necessarily distinct and separate to consideration of permanency. She noted that where separately considering this matter as part of a longer term project.

The Committee noted that applications would only be eligible from colleagues who have been employed at the University and have held a Grade 6 research position for at least 2 years. It considered whether someone who has been employed are 6 researcher at the University for less than 2 years but has held a Grade 6 research position at another HE institution could be considered eligible, noting that applicants with a shorter length of service/position will require exceptional justification. The Committee agreed that this example could count as exceptional justification.

The Committee noted that there is no right of appeal and HR were asked to review this and consider whether this should be the case and/or whether staff should have an avenue to reasonably raise concerns about the application of the procedure.

The HR Partner thanked the Committee for their views and agreed to review the scheme with the Committee after the first year of running the new procedure

24/20 Restructuring

The Director of Human Resources informed the Committee that the UEB had approved a papeto be presented to Council in July setting out an approach to University Restructurinew<<>>Bcn(c)4 (t)6 (u)-[r (th)10 (e)3 o be8 (e)3 (s/ (8 (e))6 (ht)1d/)1 (o)2